

July 2025

Our first summer in Cornwall has brought many holidayers to the area and, with them, plenty of ministry opportunities. One highlight has been taking the teenagers from the church we're serving on a weekly outing. It's reminded us how much we enjoy spending time with teens and has brought back great memories from our time on staff at our sending church. Please pray that these young people are encouraged and become more connected to the church—and to one another—through these activities.

As for the Bible study we host in our home, we've seen God at work. The believers who attend have grown in their faith and are becoming more confident in sharing it. Those who don't yet know Christ have been gradually softening to the idea of God and the message of the Gospel. I wish I could say the two men I mentioned last month have accepted Christ as their Savior, but that hasn't happened—yet. I say yet because of the conversations I've had with each of them recently. I happened to run into one of them at a coffee shop I frequent, and without me even bringing up the Bible study, he said, "Mate, I'm sorry I haven't made it yet. I really want to! I want to be there to listen and to learn. I'm going to be there soon." From what I know of him—and from what I understand about British culture—he wouldn't have brought it up at all if he didn't truly mean it.

The second conversation happened with a man after a Bible study on how only Jesus can satisfy the deep hunger in our souls. I always leave time for questions at the end, and he said, "That's why I'm here. I reached all the goals I set for myself when I was at my lowest a couple of years ago, and I'm still not satisfied." We had an amazing conversation, and he heard the Gospel multiple times. I truly believe he'll turn to Christ soon. Please keep both of these men—and others we're sharing the love of Christ with—in your prayers.

On a more personal note—and a bit of a praise—I (Kolin) passed my practical driving test in July and now officially have my UK driver's license! We were allowed to drive on our American licenses for one year, but I needed to finish the process before that deadline. I'm thankful it's done—and I know you're wondering—yes, I passed on my first try with just three minor faults! All joking aside, getting my license felt like the final step in really settling into life here and becoming a fully functioning adult in our new home country.

Thank you for your continued prayers and support for our family. We truly could not be here reaching the lost for Christ without you. I believe with all my heart that your prayers are a key part of what God is doing here. We love you and are deeply thankful for each of you. Please continue to pray for us—we look forward to sharing more of what God has done in the coming month.

For God's Glory, The Hendrix Family



